
Edgewood Police Department  
City Council Report 
March 1-31 2023 

Reporting Dates: March 1st – March 31th     

 
        February     March 

Residential Burglaries 0 0 

Commercial Burglaries 0 0 

Auto Burglaries 2 3 

Theft 2 2 

Assault/Battery 3 2 

Sexual Battery 0 0 

Homicides 0 0 

Robbery 0 0 

Traffic Accident 15 10 

Traffic Citations 142 90 

Traffic Warnings 116 125 

Felony Arrests 1 2 

Misdemeanor Arrests 2 4 

Warrant Arrests 1 1 

Traffic Arrests 0 3 

DUI Arrests 0 2 

Code Compliance 
Reports 

24 40 

 

Department Highlights: 

o In March the Edgewood Police Department Code Compliance noticed an increase in 
temporary signage such as; posters, wire signs in the right of way, and banners being 
used. The Department took this time to inform both residents and the public of the 
violations and asked for assistance with contacting an Officer if observed. This was done 
by way of social media and the City News Letter. 

o On St. Patrick’s Day, March 17th, the Edgewood Police Department participated in the 
National Drive Sober or Get Pulled Over Campaign. During this time Officers 
concentrated on extra traffic patrol in the City streets to reduce the likelihood of a drunk 
driver passing through.  

o On March 22nd, the Edgewood Police Department was visited by special guests who 
decorated our entrance windows with support for our Law Enforcement Officers. 
Remarkable moments like this are what working at the Edgewood Police Department is 
all about.  

o Since becoming a certified Child Passenger Safety Technician, Haymee helped a 
grandparent correctly install her grandbaby’s carseat while at the Police Department.  

o On March 24th the Edgewood Police Department Chief of Police Dean DeSchryver 
swore in three new hires with the Agency. The Department is very excited to welcome 
the new hires to our Agency! 

 


